
Suspects in 22-year-old murder case
arrested

Two suspects in a murder that occurred 22 years ago in east China’s Zhejiang
Province have been arrested, reports The Beijing News.

Suspect Wang Ming (an alias) is interrogated by police. [Photo provided by
Huzhou police] 

The killing happened early in the morning on November 29, 1995 at a family
hotel in a village of Huzhou City, Zhejiang Province. The police found the
hotel owner and a guest dead in one of the hotel rooms, while the owner’s
wife and his grandson were found killed in a room nearby.

All the four victims died from blunt force trauma to the skull.
Investigations showed it was a robbery-led murder.

Two hotel guests who checked in the day before and left the hotel after the
murder were believed to be the killers, and their accents suggest that they
were from the southern part of Anhui Province.

However, the two left no identity information. Although the police took their
fingerprints, footprints and the towels they used, the limited technology at
that time did not lead to a breakthrough in the case.

Investigations of the case restarted in June this year, with over 100 police
officers inquiring of more than 30,000 people in order to find the killers.

DNA profiling matched the saliva left on a cigarette end found at the scene
of the killings with the Liu family in Nanling County of Wuhu City, Anhui
Province. One of the suspects Liu Biao (an alias) was identified later and
arrested last Friday.

The other suspect, Wang Ming (also an alias), was then found and arrested in
Shanghai.
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According to information provided by the Zhejiang Provincial Public Security
Department, the two suspects wanted to steal money from another hotel guest
staying in the same room but killed him after their intention was uncovered.

The two then lured the hotel owner to come into the room and killed him.
After killing the owner’s wife and grandson in a room nearby, they fled with
a watch and some other items.

Liu, 53, had become a writer and the chief editor of a school magazine, and
64-year-old Wang was the legal representative of an investment consulting
company.

Mine head surrenders after covering up
fatal landslide

A coal mine head turned himself in to police early Tuesday after failing to
report a landslide that left at least four people dead and another five
missing on Friday, according to authorities in north China’s Shanxi Province.

Gao Yang, legal representative and general manager of Lyuxin coal mine,
surrendered himself to police at 0:52 a.m. and confessed that 10 people had
been buried in the accident, which occurred at around 3 p.m. on Aug. 11 at
the open-pit coal mine in Heshun County, a spokesperson with the county
government said.

One person has been rescued and four bodies have been retrieved, according to
Gao.

A man who had been detained for “fabricating information online” about the
accident was released Tuesday.

The county government had visited the landslide site twice to investigate the
online report, but the company had told them no one had been buried in the
landslide.

The county’s coal administration head Zhang Ruiqing, who led the
investigations, has been removed from his post.

Rescue work and further investigation are under way.

Lyuxin coal mine, under the Shanxi Coal Transportation and Sales Group Co.,
Ltd., has an annual coal capacity of 2 million tonnes.
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Report includes 57 Chinese univ. among
world’s top 500

The latest and fifteenth version of Academic Ranking of World Universities
(ARWU) was released by ShanghaiRanking Consultancy on Tuesday, according to
media reports.

According to the report, 45 universities on the Chinese mainland are among
the top 500 universities in the world, while 12 universities in China’s Hong
Kong, Macau and Taiwan are also on the list. That puts a total of 57 Chinese
universities on the list, accounting for 11.4%.

Meanwhile, Tsinghua University in Beijing, ranked 48th, has entered the top
50 for the first time and become the third top ranked Asian university.

Peking University ranks 71st, followed by Fudan University, Shanghai Jiao
Tong University, University of Science and Technology of China, and Zhejiang
University, which all rank between 101st and 150th.

Four more top 500 universities on the Chinese mainland are on the ARWU list
in 2017 than 2016, which is a demonstration of greater comprehensive strength
and influence of Chinese universities in the world.

Universities from English-speaking countries still dominate the list, with 19
of the top 20 universities located in the US and the UK.

Harvard University remains number one in the world for the 15th consecutive
year. Stanford University continues to be the second top university. The
University of Cambridge overtakes MIT and Berkeley, rising to the third best
university in the world.

According to Shanghai Ranking’s Academic Ranking of World Universities, the
institutions ranked between 501st and 800th have been included on an ARWU
World Top 500 Candidates list for the first time. They demonstrate their
potential of breaking into the Top 500 list in the near future. The US and
China are the two biggest hosts of Top 500 Candidates. Both of them have 55
institutions recognized as candidates.

ARWU, also known as Shanghai Ranking, is an annual publication of university
rankings by Shanghai Ranking Consultancy.

ARWU has been presenting the world Top 500 universities annually based on a
transparent methodology and third-party data since 2003.
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Man braves floodwaters to save
shopkeeper

Severe rainstorms flooded stores and houses throughout Zhangguying county in
Yueyang, Hunan province, on Saturday.

Liu Hongbo tries to help a shopkeeper when severe rainstorm hits Zhangguying
county in Yueyang, Hunan province, Aug 12, 2017. [Photo provided to
chinadaily.com.cn] 

A shopkeeper was swept from her shoe store while trying to prevent stock from
being washed away.

Seeing the woman being dragged from her shop, a man, Liu Hongbo, jumped into
the rapidly flowing floodwaters to help the woman.

Liu tied her to a steel pipe using rope, but as the rope was not long enough
for them both, he had to clutch onto the pipe.

After about 10 minutes, a truck arrived to rescue them. “If I didn’t help
her, I would have felt guilty,” Liu said after the incident.
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Only half of July’s flights punctual

Half of all flights across China were delayed or canceled in July, mostly
affected by extreme weather, the top aviation authority said on Tuesday.

The flight punctuality rate was 50.76 percent, said Zhang Chunzhi, Party
chief of the Civil Aviation Administration of China’s operation and
monitoring center.

Although the on-time figure in June was low, July’s figure was lower. The
punctuality rate was 57.23 percent in June, 11.2 percentage points lower than
the same period last year.

Zhang said weather accounted for 58.6 percent of the delays in July.

“The northern, southern and southwestern region of China experienced more
storms in summer than before. Airports in Guangzhou, Shenzhen, Haikou,
Chengdu, Chongqing, Kunming and Tianjin experienced extreme storms,” she
said.

Five typhoons struck China and affected airports in southeastern coastal
areas, including Guangdong, Shenzhen, Haikou, Sanya, Fuzhou and Xiamen.

Air-traffic control also contributed to the lower punctuality rate,
accounting for 25.99 percent of the delays, Zhang added.

Near-term forecasts call for storms to continue. “According to weather
predictions, bad weather such as strong rainfall and storms will continue to
affect flights in late August, mostly in middle and lower reaches of Yangtze
River and south of the river. Two or three typhoons will affect the
southeastern coastal area,” Zhang said.

The bad weather forced many flights to reschedule, culminating on July 22,
when airports across China marked a record by handling 15,181 flights.

Feng Zhenglin, head of the aviation administration, predicted in March that
75 percent or more of all flights during the 13th Five-Year Plan period
(2016-20) would be on time.

Beijing Capital International Airport saw heavy rainfall on July 21, but
handled 1,522 flights. Some 653 flights were delayed and 238 canceled,
according to the CAAC’s North China Regional Administration.

The next day, the airport handled 1,725 flights.

The CAAC’s North China Regional Administration launched initiatives to cope
with weather challenges, such as adjusting flight schedules a day ahead based
on weather forecasts and telling airlines to reschedule flights. These moves
give passengers time to reschedule their travel and help avoid having
passengers travel to airports and then face last-minute cancellations.
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